Minutes

Tuesday, May 22, 2007

Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, May 22, 2007, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:
Tim Allen, Chairperson



Jim Demetri, Vice Chair



Martin Weiss, Member



Jonathan Cody, Member



Nasos Phillips, Member

Absent:

Staff

Present:
Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent



Kathy Morgan, Administrative Asst.

Guests:

Discussion/Correspondence File/Minutes
3 Smythe Circle

The homeowner, Mr. Robinson was present.  Ms. Basbanes marked three trees, the homeowner is now saying there are four that he would like to take down.  Mr. Allen and Mr. Weiss visited the site and asked the owner to submit a letter to the Commission stating how he planned to take the trees down, which he presented during the meeting.  Ms. Basbanes felt that the trees were in the buffer, not the wetland, and she felt the trees could be removed without disturbing the area at all.  Mr. Weiss wanted the wetlands outlined on the plan showed at the meeting (a plan dated 1993) and a measure from the house to the edge of lawn and to the edge of wetland.  Chair advised Mr. Robinson             that it was fine to take down the trees, leaving the stumps and Ms. Basbanes will visit the site and delineate the wetlands and the lawn edge and mark it on the as-built plan.  Mr. Robinson was advised that nothing can go into the wetlands including wood chips or equipment and he was asked to stop leaving grass clippings in the wetlands.

Minutes
Mr. Demetri moved , seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the minutes of 5/9/07.

Elections

Mr. Weiss nominated Mr. Allen for Chairman, seconded by Mr. Cody.

Mr. Weiss moved to vote Mr. Allen in as Chairman, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0-1, Mr. Allen abstaining.
Mr. Demetri moved to nominate Mr. Weiss as Vice Chair, Mr. Nasos seconded the motion.  
Mr. Demetri moved to vote Mr. Weiss in as Vice Chairman, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0-1, Mr. Weiss abstaining.

Mr. Phillips decided to remain as LUC representative
Mr. Demetri moved to vote Mr. Nasos in as LUC Representative from the Conservation Commission, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted unanimously

Certificate of Compliance

16 Marblehead Street (245-1054)

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue the Certificate of Compliance.  

12 Quimby Road (245-561)

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Nasos, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

34 Peter Road (245-1078)

Mr. Weiss mentioned that the Order of Conditions requires a professional engineer to submit a letter stating that the work was done in compliance with the Order and it should be accompanied by a stamped plan.  He also said that if Ms. Basbanes chooses to accept plans or a request for a Certificate of Compliance that isn’t in line with what is required within the Order of Conditions that she can explain why she accepted it to the Commission.  Ms. Basbanes accepted the letter from Clockworks Construction because she feels that area is well established and didn’t have any issues with the site.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Nasos, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance even though the proper documentation wasn’t submitted with the request.

Public Hearings

3 High Street (245-1260)

Mr. James Kavanaugh, the engineer and owner, was present.  The project is for a single family house.  The driveway requires a crossing of the wetlands and for this, a replication area of  2,895 s.f. will be installed on the easterly side of the property.  The driveway will be 14’ with a 6” gravel buffer on both sides at the crossing area.  There will also be a 

turnaround for emergency vehicles.  A new water main will be brought in to High St. High Street is currently an unapproved street and the applicant is proposing to pave High Street as well as Locust St.  Mr. Weiss asked that he show an outline of the entire filled area.  Mr. Kavanaugh said that a berm was added in the area to try and correct some of the drainage problems in the area.   The Commission requested that he increase the replicated wetlands, hash in area being disturbed and add topography to replication area being shown.  

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded Mr. Weiss and, voted 5-0;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for the revisions to the plan as requested by the Commission and approved by Ms. Basbanes.

3 Putnam Road (245-1259)
Mr. James Kavanaugh, the engineer, was present.  A new septic system will be installed to accommodate the addition proposed making the current three bedroom a four bedroom.  The closest point to wetlands is 65’ to the pump chamber and the septic field.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Nasos, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus one that that the drainage swale be cleaned out within the area of flags 6, 7 & 8
Continued Public Hearings

24 & 26 Lee Road (245-xxxx)

The applicant has requested a continuance to 6/12/07 to wait for comments from DEP.

Members visited the site and observed that there were some stakes out there.  They felt that the house was not staked out according to the plans.  Members couldn’t see stakes out in the wetlands but Ms. Basbanes had at her visit.  Mr. Weiss wanted the limit of fill shown where ever crossings occur, possibly with cross sections where the replication area and detention pond is located.  The applicant was also asked to locate the four corners of the leaching field and within the roadway of the crossing in the wetland, show cross sections at beginning, middle, and end.
Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 6/12/07.

Other Business

Tree Policy

Ms. Basbanes wrote a tree policy that members reviewed.  The custom of the Commission has been in the past that if homeowners felt that a tree was going to endanger their house or property because it was dying or dead, members viewed it and gave an okay.  It was conceded that if someone calls in about wanting to take down a tree, they should write a letter to the Commission stating the number of trees and the reason for wanting to take it down.  The matter would then be brought before the Commission.  If there is an emergency, Ms. Basbanes can make the decision.

Emergency Certificates 

Ms. Basbanes was asked to speak with Mr. Soraghan, Town Engineer, as to what the problem really is and what his plans are to alleviate it.

235 Main Street

Mr. Kavanaugh requested the Commission to look over his proposal for an addition to the China Cuisine Restaurant.  The site is just about 100% impervious now.   Mr. Kavanaugh had submitted his filing for the project, but wanted to hold off until he presented to CPC.

The additional parking areas will bring the impervious percentages well over the approved amount.  Mr. Demetri suggested that he look into pervious pavement to decrease the percentage on the site.
Adjourn

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 5-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:15 PM

